
FOI REQUEST FOI10/079
Dear Mel
 I am writing regarding your request for information received on 23 July 2010.
We sincerely apologise for the delay in responding to your request and thank you for your patience. The delay was caused by the need to verify information with our Legal department to ensure accuracy. 
You requested the following information: 
Section 9 of the Command Paper published on March 2010 (specifically paras 9.19 to 9.26) refers, in outline trerms, to the Formal Consultation process to be used once HS2 Ltd and the Government have decided on the recommended route.  Although originally intended to take place in the Autumn, I now understand that this will take place in the new year.  I also understand, based on comments from Philp Hammond and others, that the recommended route is currently deemed to be the 'preferred' route, Route 3, so for the purposes of this request, I will assume that this is the case, although that is not a fundamental consideration in my request.  I would, however, be obliged if you could, as part of your response, confirm this.
In light of the public consultation outlined so far by HS2 Ltd,  will you please provide the following information?
a).    In the event that the recommended route identified in the public 
consultation is rejected for any reason, and one of the other routes identified in the March 2010 Command Paper, or any other route proposed by HS2 Ltd is selected as a consequence, is it the intention of HS2 Ltd and the Government to undertake further public consultation on the 'new' route?
b)      Over what timescale will the consultation take place, taking into account the publication of the formal public consultation paper and the engagement events described in the Command Paper, and how long will it then take for the results to be published?
c)       Can HS2 Ltd ensure that responses to the public consultation 
can easily be made by all interested parties and people, irrespective of whether they have internet access? (The current HM Treasury Spending Challenge" consultation can only be responded to using a website form - which disenfranchises millions of people).
 
Your request has been processed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).
With respect to your request above, I advise that no decisions have been taken by the Coalition Government on its preferred line of route. The Secretary of State for Transport has seen our reports and understands HS2 Ltd’s rationale for recommending Route 3, but he wishes to understand the full details of the route, and its potential impacts, in part by visiting sections of the route, before taking decisions on what the consultation should be focussed on.
With respect to (a) above, I advise that we do not hold this information. As Ministerial decisions have not been taken on the line of route, it is not possible to fully outline what process would follow if a decision was taken to adopt a route that had not been consulted on early in the New Year.
What can be said is that the hybrid bill process is a highly consultative one, and there will be many opportunities for people to be involved and to voice their opinion during the process of route development.
 
With respect to (b) above, formal plans for the consultation are still being worked up.  However, the remit letter from the Secretary of State for Transport asked us to be in a position to consult sometime early in the New Year.  We will ensure that the consultation period meets Cabinet Office consultation and best practice guidelines and allows sufficient time for affected parties to properly consider all the information and formulate their responses.
 
There will then need to be a period of time for responses to the consultation to be analysed, and a report produced summarising those responses.  This report will be published alongside any Ministerial decisions on the route.
 
With respect to (c) above, HS2 Ltd provided initial recommendation to Government on the form of consultation in its report published in March 2010. The consultation will be designed to ensure that all those interested in or affected by the route proposals have the opportunity to give their views. This will include enabling people to respond in a number of ways or via different mediums.
I hope that the above information answers your questions.
Mel Foster SAAG September 28th 2010


